MEMORANDUM FOR THE CABINET BY THE HON. PRIME MINISTER

Appointment of Election Commissioners for 1963

Under section 3 of the Electoral (Polling) Ordinance (Cap. 163) "Election Commissioners, other than the Principal Electoral Officer, shall be appointed annually by the Governor and their period of office shall extend to the 31st December of each year".

2. In 1962, the Election Commissioners were the following:-

The Principal Electoral Officer, Chairman

Dr John Anastasi, B.A., LL.D.

Dr Hugh Harding, B.A., LL.D., A.R.Hist.S.

Dr John Pullicino, LL.D.

Dr Vincent Scerri, LL.D.

Dr George Vassallo, LL.D.

Mr Paul Sciberras.

- 3. It is proposed that the same Election Commissioners be appointed for the year 1963 with the exception of Dr John Anastasi (now a Magistrate of Judicial Police) who will be substituted by Dr Edwin G. Bonello, B.A., LL.D. Dr Bonello has served as Election Commissioner in the past.
- 4. Hon. Ministers are kindly asked to say whether His Excellency the Governor should be advised accordingly.

2nd July, 1963.